

7887 Walmsley Avenue New Orleans, LA 70125-3496 Office: (504) 861-9521 Fax (504) 314-9614 Email: archbishop@arch-no.org

May 30, 2017

Phillip A. Bellini 126 22nd Street New Orleans, LA 70124

Dear Phillip:

Thank you very much for your recent letter concerning the St. Paul Street Evangelization. I was not aware of the ministry that you and others were doing, but I am very grateful not only to know about it, but to support you in this important outreach. It is certainly a way to participate in the new evangelization and the missionary work of the church. Thank you for your leadership.

I will look for the St. Paul Street Evangelization group at the Convocation of Bishops in Orlando. I am pleased that in New Orleans we, through your good leadership, are represented in this way.

Wishing you God's blessings and with gratitude for your very good ministry, I am

Sincerely in Christ,

Most Reverend Gregory M. Aymond Archbishop of New Orleans

GMA/jm